FACIL ITATING COORDINATION IN AGRICULTURAL EDUCATION - 5

        DECEMBER, 2013, SUMMARY OF ACTIVITIES FOR DEAN DITTMAR
I.  ON SITE ASSISTANCE – SCHOOLS – 6

COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS - 1
SCHOOLS – Belleville East, Belleville West, Odin, Salem, Southern Illinois University-Carbondale, Southwestern Illinois College-Belleville
COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS - Marion
II.  PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT WORKSHOPS PRESENTED – 1
    PARTICIPANTS – 30
Adding Agriculture to STEM Makes Powerful STEAM Presentation to Illinois Agriculture Leadership  

  Foundation(IALF) Class of 2014, Belleville - 30
III.  MEETINGS/CONVENTIONS/CONFERENCES ATTENDED – 7
St. Louis AgriBusiness Club Meeting and Professional Development, St. Louis, MO 
FCAE Staff Meeting and Christmas Party, Springfield
Agricultural Education Advisory Committee Meeting, SIU, Carbondale
Website Maintenance Meeting with Programmer, Bloomington
United Soybean Board Soybean Research Experience for Teachers Program, St. Louis, MO
Monsanto Education Initiative Meeting with Valerie Bayes, Education Specialist, St. Louis, MO
Program Grow Meeting with Deborah Patterson, Monsanto Foundation, St. Louis, MO
IV.  MILES TRAVELED – 1058
V.  OTHER ACTIVITIES - 7
Reviewed Ag Ed Facility Improvement Grant Applications
Prepared for Meetings and Presentations

Managed and Maintained the Website
Wrote and Sent Email Messages/Updated Email Addresses on the Listserv

Completed Monthly Reports
Discussed Agriculture and Industrial Technology Teacher Vacancies with Administrators
Sent Teacher and Individual Informational Requests
VI.  COMMENTARY

Presentation with IALF Class of 2014 was well received.  These leadership classes should be presented to yearly in preparing quality agricultural advocates and stakeholders.  Positive meetings and conversations continue with staff at Belleville East and West High Schools.  I am anticipating agriculture courses at each of these schools in 2014-15.  It is imperative that IL Ag Ed begin talking about the shortage and retention of quality ag teachers very soon.  I am glad that the FFA Alumni is willing to support an Ag Teacher Shortage Taskforce but ICAE and ILCAE should lead the charge.  As part of the discussions, I hope that we can discuss how to improve the effectiveness of the Growing AgriScience Teacher (GAST) grant.  The biggest concern expressed by the colleges is that its release is too late in the year to be most effective.  SIUC utilizes the grant as maintenance of its current staff, conference registrations, etc.  Meeting with website programmer was positive in updating the online incentive funding grant application.   
